BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

April 6, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, April 6, 2004, 6:30 p.m. at Plymouth North High School, 41 Obery Street   

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman



David J. Rushforth, M.D.  

Richard J. Quintal, Jr.

Pamela T. Nolan, Town Manager 

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Pamela Nolan, Town Manager, informed the Board that the Plymouth County Sheriff’s Department is reinstating the Seasonal Work Crew Program.  This service will be free to the town.  Ms. Nolan stated that the Public Works Union has been consulted and has no objection to this. 

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES

Selectman Rushforth moved to approve the following two petitions. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

NSTAR No. 04-09 Two (2) petitions covering the joint installation on one (1) manhole two (2) cable and conduit locations and one (1) pole relocation on Beaver Dam Road.  This construction is necessary to service the new condo development on Old Field Road at Village Crossing.  

Selectman Rushforth moved to approve the following Vehicle for Hire Operators License and a new Vehicle for Hire Permit.  Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

Vehicle for Hire Operators

Habilitation Assistance

434 Court Street

LICENSES (continued)

Reginald Davis

71 Cape Cod Avenue

Frank D’Amario, Jr.

51 Hidden Village Road

West Falmouth

Gerry McGinty

263R Carver Road

Background checks and driving records show no basis for denial.

Vehicle for Hire Permit (New)

Sea Breeze Transportation, Inc.

13 Eagle Hill Drive

Daniel Rowan

Applying for one (1) Vehicle permit (Taxi) making their total five (5) vehicles.

1992 Oldsmobile Wagon

Vehicle has been inspected by our Inspectional Services Dept.

Selectman Rushforth moved to approve the following closing. Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3-0.

Dillinger’s Restaurant, 21 Home Depot Road is requesting permission to be closed until April 28, 2004 at which time the Pub 99 will take over the restaurant.  Right now they are remodeling the interior.  

ADMINSTRATIVE NOTES

Reappointment - The Board reappointed Nanci Cordiero to the Board of Registrars.  She had been nominated by the Republican Town Committee.  Her new term will expire March 31, 2007.

Carnival - The Board granted permission to July 4th Inc. for a carnival held at 

Nelson Street Park during July 4th weekend.  The carnival will help fund the July 

4th fireworks celebration.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Selectman Rushforth moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, paragraphs 3 to consider collective bargaining.  Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 3 - 0 by roll call - Selectmen Rushforth, Quintal, and Tavares.  The Selectman did return to public session.

INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT PLAN

Saeed Kashi, Town Engineer, explained that the town is proposing a plan for the fourth phase of municipal infrastructure improvements.  Some of the improvements include a Public Roads Rehabilitation/Maintenance Program, Sidewalk Improvement Program, Private Ways Improvement Program, Street Lighting, Bridges and Dams Repair/Replacement Program.  Mr. Kashi explained that he wanted the Board to see this program before it went to Town Meeting.  Mr. Kashi also mentioned that included in this is a Gravel Road Improvement Program.  

Selectman Quintal asked if these programs protect the interests of the residents on these roads.  Three residents of Wareham Road were concerned that their road was going to be paved.  Mr. Kashi explained that this article didn’t have to do with specific paving of the roads.  Mr. Kashi explained that this program does take all of their comments and opinions into consideration before any decisions are made.  Mr. Kashi also explained that the Gravel Roads Committee has a process to review the roads and suggest improvements as they are deemed necessary.  Chairman Tavares explained further that even if a change is deemed appropriate, it still has to come before Town Meeting for the final decision.

Selectman Rushforth asked Mr. Kashi if they would be working on River Street Bridge and Clifford Road.  Mr.Kashi explained that yes they would be working on both and specifically the Clifford Road Bridge after the restriction has been removed from it.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk  
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